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Winged Pearl Shell newly found in Tonga

A number of grown winged pearl shell were found
atached to the deployed ropes of FADs (fish
aggregation devices) during the recent FAD
replacement project undertaken in Vavau, Tonga
Winged pearl shell were previously unknown in
Vavau and it is believed that the ones found may have
orginated from the pearl culture trials carried out by
Tasaki Pearl Company in 1975, 1976, 1977 and 1979
which introduced winged, gold-lip, black-lip ad
Japanese pearl shell at the request of the King of
Tonga

Itis unlikely that the winged pearl shell will produce
round pearls as the gonad, into which the pearl nucleus
is inserted, is too smal and too complicated in
structure to alow successful implantation. At the
present time winged pearl shell roduce only a half-
round pearl which, well appreciated for its colour and
large size, demands a considerably higher market price
compared to half-pearls from other pearl shells. This
has led to remarkable increases in production in recent
years. Successful artificial seeding has only been
carried out by the Tasaki Pearl Company hatchery in
Amani, Japan which was possibly where the ssd
introduced to Vavau came from. However, there is no

firm evidence to prove that the winged pearl shell
found in Vavau is originated in Japanese stocks. This
would require an amino-acid analysis by
electrophoresis or a comparative study of genes.

The Fisheries Division of Tonga, in association with
the the FAO South Pacific Aquaculture Development
Project, caried out a survey of the newly discovered
winged pearl shell resource in Vavau in November
1989 to assess the feasibility of winged pearl shell
culture and half-pearl production. As a result of the
survey a spat collection programme was initiated in
December 1989, deploying three sets of spat collectors
in different locations in Vavau to increase settlement
of winged pearl shell in the area. The collectors will
be examined and re-installed periodicaly over a period
of one year. This programme is expected to show
results on depth and sites for spat collection, collector
materials, the spawing season, and the growth rate of
shells.
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